Minutes of the meeting of the National Committee of the National Pigeon Association held on Sunday 23rd June 2019, held at Premier Inn, Rugby.

Meeting commenced 10.30am

Present: Ken Goodman (Vice President), Mark Rudd (Chairman), John Surridge, (President) Graham Bates, Graham Giddings, Richard Henderson, Colin Ronald, Helen Seed.

1. Chairman’s Welcome; given by Mark Rudd, Chairman. Mark thanked the committee for giving up their time for the fancy and reminded everyone to make decision based on what is good for the whole fancy.

2. Apologies for Absence; Jamie Vaughan, Paul Littlewood, Graham Giddings.
3. Minutes of the meeting of 28th June 2019: Proposed by KG and Seconded by GB All in favour.

4. Matters arising: The committee referred back to the actions from the last meeting, highlighted items are carried forward. (other items are on the agenda for this meeting) 

	Business Plan for employment of secretary
	Richard & Graham B AGENDA

	Salver 
	Paul Carried AGENDA

	Junior Mascot Design
	Graham Bates AGENDA

	Section Cert Design, prices and paper
	Helen AGENGA

	Breakdown figure under Postage
	Graham G DONE/CLARIFIED

	Pigeons of Today – contents letter
	Helen, Mark & Colin AGENDA

	BHW Advert
	Helen AGREED AND TO BE SUBMITTED TO BHW

	Coal Mining Details to BPSS
	Helen/Mark DONE

	Historical Account queries
	Richard H AGENDA

	Investment/Saving Account
	Graham G/Mark CARRIED FORWARD

	Breakdown of Junior Ring Sales
	Graham G CARRIED FORWARD

	Show Calendar to be published
	Helen DONE

	Judges Register to go online
	Helen – ISSUE WITH WEBSITE BUT EMAIL COPIES AVAILABLE


5. Committee decision made between meetings; Committee were advised that all show rosettes have been ordered and are to be sent to Jamie. £5000 has been transferred to the savings/investment account, Graham G to confirm the type and set up of the account.

6. Queries re historical association accounts and findings lead by RH;  following on from queries raised at the AGM by Richard in relation to past accounts he was asked to look into this and bring any findings to the table. There are several areas that don’t appear to look correct going back as far as the records begin, however when these figures are broken down it appears to be bad recording of data and nothing untoward was found.
The committee agree that we now record in a much easier to follow, more professional manner than past years which in turn leads to more clarity in figures.

Going forward in relation to ring sales, this need breaking down into rings sold and ring replaced/lost. Graham Giddings to amend for the 2020 season.

Mark thanked everyone involved for taking the time to look into this and the committee now has a better understanding as we are all responsible for the NPA records.
7. Membership/Ring Secretary’s Report; Membership is at 546 which is very promising. Clarification needed of how Graham records new and returning members. The committee noted that there appears to be a lack of transferring pigeons which creates a real problem for tracing and recovering lost birds.
8. Treasurers Report; this was circulated by Graham prior to the meeting and all happy, no comments.
9. Positive Management and Promotion.

a) Fancy Pigeon World; Graham B commented that content is poor for Junes issue and Denise has but in an appeal for more content going forward.
Septembers Welcome to be done by Graham B.

Any ballot information to go in loose leaf, after being agreed at Sept meeting. AGM agenda will be required.

Ring Nomination information from Graham B.

There was a discussion around moving the dates of the closing date for ballot to 31st July instead of 31st August.

b) Junior Mascot Design; An idea was submitted to the committee with some suggested changes, Graham to pass on the committees thanks to Bob.
c) Section Award; Design was agreed and agreed to print 500 of each. Helen to complete and bring to next meeting. Any shows requiring assistance as to how to award these, committee members will be on hand.
d) Pigeons of Today; Mark and Helen updated the committee on where we are with the book. The next step now most adverts monies have been paid is to collect advert information and the articles from the breed clubs. We acknowledge that this will be slow work but letters have gone out to all the clubs and advertising members. Please can everyone where possible send information digitally.
e) Promotion and Advertising of Shows; Richard Henderson informed the committee that he along with the Knaggs family where going to attend Countryfile Live at Castle Howard and put on a display as David Knaggs had been asked by Malton Agricultural Society. The committee thought that was a good idea and Mark would arrange for the NPA display stand to be bought to Cleveland Show for collection.
10. NPA Management.
a) AGM Protocol; Mark to ask John Elsdon to act as this year’s scrutineer should on be required. Mark also confirmed with Richard that the AGM would start at 11am and all committee to sit at the top table. Richard to organise area for the meeting.
b) NPA Money and Investments; this has been carried forward in Graham G absence. Details are required for Septembers meeting.
c) Quantity of Rings - Junior Members; this has been carried forward in Graham G absence.
d) Business Plan for New Secretary; after much discussion and thought from the committee, Graham and Richard had to agree that at this current time it is not possible to recruit a new secretary to carry out the whole role both financially and timely. The committee agreed that the current situation is working well and the membership appear happy. 
Richard raised the topic of price increases in order to sustain the NPA current finances and give future options to employ a new secretary. There was a long discussion on increasing prices. Some thought that these were necessary as we are a relatively “cheap” hobby but others with the current positive financial situation and impending changes that may happen with Brexit they felt now wasn’t the right time.

Richard proposed a £2.00 increase to all memberships Seconded by Graham B, the committee voted 3 in favour RH, GB, KG and 3 against CR, JS, HS, the Chairman had casting vote, the Chairman decided now was not the time to increase costs given the uncertain times ahead and the good financial position the association is in.

Graham B, raised the question regarding creating partnership fees? This needs discussing in full as to the implications.
We discussed the costs of postage on rings etc and the time it takes to send several ring orders out, in order to cover these cost the committee agreed to add £1.50 P&P to any additional ring orders. Rings with membership will be free from P&P charge. All Agreed. 

Graham B to include this discussion in his opening piece in FPW.

e) Proposed New Salver; In memory of Alan Roscoe, £160.00 was agreed to be spent to purchase a new salver, Richard H to bring to next meeting.
f) Standards; Mark has had some correspondence regarding minor alterations to the Damascene drawing which we are ok with and also has been asked to clarify colours of certain breeds, this information has been forward from the clubs to the EE.
11. Correspondence. A letter of resignation was read out by Richard Henderson from Paul Littlewood, who resigned from the committee due to personal circumstances. The committee thanked him for his time and wished him well.

12. Meeting dates - 15th Sept Same Venue as today.

13. Any Other Business. 
Graham Bates asked for Nick Dawyd to receive a written response to his letter to the committee as per the FPW.

I response to the same article was read out at the meeting from Kevin Pratt, both letters were discussed again and the committee will continue to look into a finding a system that may work to improve “judging.”

Meeting closed at 14.50

